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PARISH  

NEWSLETTER 

 SECOND WEEK OF CHRISTMASTIDE 4TH/5TH JANUARY 2025 
   MASS TIMES, SERVICES AND INTENTIONS FOR THE COMING WEEK 

 

 

saturday  - vigil of the epiphany of 
the lord (solemnity) 

4th 5.00pm 
 

Our lady’s 
 

For the recovery of Dr Christopher Ryan 

sunday - epiphany of the lord 
(solemnity) 

5th 9.00am 
11.00am 

Holy Cross 
Our Lady’s  

Fr Richard’s recovery 
People of the Parish 

monday -  monday after the 
Ephiphany 

6th    

tuesday -  tuesday after the epiphany 7th    

wednesday - wednesday after the 
epiphany 

8th 12noon Holy cross Requiem Mass for Bettina Benski RIP 

thursday - Thursday after the 
epiphany 

9th 9.30am Our lady’s Sean Lanigan RIP 

friday - Friday after the epiphany 10th 12.45pm 
7.00pm 

Our lady’s 
Our lady’s 

Requiem Mass for Bridget Tobin RIP 
Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament and Divine 
Mercy Chaplet  

saturday  - vigil of the baptism of the 
lord 

11th 5.00pm 
 

Our lady’s 
 

Stephanie Doherty RIP 

sunday - the baptism of the lord 
 
 

12th 9.00am 
11.00am 

 

Holy Cross 
Our Lady’s  

 

Bettina Benski RIP 
VT Skariya RIP 

Schools serving our Parish: 
Primary Schools: 

Our Lady of Perpetual Succour, Bulwell  
Head Teacher — Mrs. Fiona Wadsley 

0115 9150500 
St Margaret Clitherow, Bestwood 

Head Teacher — Mrs Sarah Sweeney McGinty  
0115 9150296 

Holy Cross , Hucknall 
Head Teacher—Mrs. Tammie McNamara  

0115 9534577 
Secondary Schools: 
Trinity School, Aspley 

Head Teacher — Mr. Matthew Shenton  
0115 9296251 

Christ The King, Arnold 
Head Teacher —Miss Jo Love  

0115 9556262 

THE PARISHES OF  
HOLY CROSS AND OUR LADY OF PERPETUAL SUCCOUR 

SERVING THE COMMUNITIES OF BESTWOOD, BULWELL AND HUCKNALL. 

Contact Details:  

Parish Priest:   Fr. Richard Hardstaff     Tel: 0115 9278403        

   The Presbytery    

   Brooklyn Road,  Bulwell,    

   Nottingham NG6 9ES   

Parish Secretaries:  Mrs Maria Cummins 

  Mrs Breege Chapman  Tel: 0115 9278403 

   Tuesday—Thursday 9am to 1pm 

Parish Email:  holycrosshucknallandourladysbulwell@dioceseofnottingham.uk 

Website:                               www.bulwell-and-bestwood-catholic-churches.org.uk 

   http://www.holycrosshucknall.org.uk  

Facebook:  https://facebook.com/bulwellandbestwood 

Parish Deacon:   Rev. Martyn Swaby   Tel: 07561121724      

Hall Booking:   holycrosshucknallandourladysbulwell@dioceseofnottingham.uk 

OUR LADY’S CHURCH—READERS  
Saturday 11th January - Our Lady’s school 

Sunday 12th January - Ngozi Okochi 
OUR LADY’S CHURCH—WELCOMERS 

Saturday 11th January - Maram, David and family 
Sunday 12th January - Jason Young & Monica Cassidy 

OUR LADY’S CHURCH CLEANING FOR JANUARY 
Team A (Teresa, Maram, Juliana, Chiamaka) 

REFRESHMENTS AFTER MASS 
Sunday 12th January - Alberta & Ruth 

 

HOLY CROSS CHURCH—READER 

January 12th - Lucas Ortega 

HOLY CROSS CHURCH—WELCOMERS 

January 12th - Olimpia & Ciprian Blaj 

HOLY CROSS CHURCH CLEANING  

January 12th - Colleen & Rose Cash 

SECOND COLLECTION  
 will take place next weekend -12th/13th January - for the  

Sick and Retired Priest Fund. 
+ 

HOLY CROSS 100 CLUB 
Congratulations to our winner for the draw in December:  
No. 25 Jackie Ortega.  Please collect your prize from the  

sacristy. Help raise funds for Holy Cross church by joining the 
100 club. The draw costs just £4 a month. Registration 

forms are available at the back of church. 
 

 RED MISSIO BOXES OUR LADY’S 
Please bring your red boxes to the sacristy. Emmanuel will 

count and then leave at the back of church for you. 

THANK YOU 
Thank you to all those who give up their time on a regular 

basis to cover the essential ministries in the Church.  As this 
is the time we start to think about new year resolutions and 
looking forward to the year ahead, why not consider offering 

some time to the Church.  These roles are essential for the 
Church to survive and grow and it would be good to have as 
many people on board as possible so that the workload can 

be shared.  If you would like to join any of the ministries 
within the Church e.g, welcoming, reading, cleaning, RCIA, 

Children’s Liturgy, Café etc., please speak to the office. 
 

250 CLUB WINNERS  
September 2024: 1st No. 53 Mike Meehan, 2nd No. 211  

Renata Towlson, 3rd No. 56 Andrea Cockram.   
October 2024: 1st No. 176 Attracta Murray,  

2nd No. 36 Breege Chapman, 3rd No. 9 Una Ratcliffe.  
November 2024: 1st No. 166 Judith Traynor, 2nd No. 83  

Emma Braisby, 3rd No. 107 Adelaide Masenhu.   
Please collect your prize from the Sacristy. A reminder for 
those who pay yearly, your payment is due. Many thanks. 

 

May hope fill our days! 

RECONCILIATION:   Our Lady’s Saturday 4.15pm—4.45pm:  Holy Cross - Wednesday (after Mass) 
SAFEGUARDING REPRESENTATIVES:    Our Lady of Perpetual Succour, Bulwell:  Bridget Doyle   Holy Cross, Hucknall : Rosaleen Walters 07513 725395  

Diocesan Safeguarding Contact: Rachel Campion safeguarding@dioceseofnottingham.uk or telephone 0115 9539849                                                 

A hearing loop system is  
available in both churches.                                                                                                                       
Please set your hearing aid 

to ‘T’ (Telecoil) setting in  
order for it to work.  

MINDFUL MERCIFUL CAFÉS 
HOLY CROSS will be open again on January 29th 2025 at 9.30am in the meeting room.   

OUR LADY’S every Thursday 10am—12.30pm in the Parish Hall.         EVERYONE WELCOME.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                            

 

Suggested Donation for 

Newsletter 20p  

 

PRAYERS FOR VOCATIONS AT HOLY CROSS 
at Michael Hallam’s house Sunday at 4.00pm.  If you require a lift 

please ring 0115 9630925. 

BIBLE STUDY MEETINGS - HOLY CROSS 
There will be no more meetings until further notice. 

FR RICHARD HARDSTAFF   Please continue to pray for Fr Richard for his speedy recovery.  

FIRST RECONCILIATION AND FIRST HOLY COMMUNION 2025 
Candidates who wish to receive these Sacraments at Holy Cross and Our Lady’s Churches this summer must  

complete a registration form and return it to the parish office by this Sunday 5th January 2025.   
Registration forms are available at the back of church and applications are welcome from baptised  

Catholics who are in School Year 3 and above. If you have any questions please contact the parish office on 
0115 9278403 or email: holycrosshucknallandourladysbulwell@dioceseofnottingham.uk 

PLEASE PRAY FOR  THE REPOSE OF THE SOULS OF 
Bridget Tobin & Bettina Benski who have died recently.  The 

Requiem Mass for Bettina Benski is on Wednesday 8th  
January at 12.00noon at Holy Cross  and for  

Bridget Tobin on Friday 10th January at 12.45pm 
at Our Lady’s. 

Eternal rest grant unto them O Lord, and let  
perpetual light shine upon them.  

May they rest in peace. Amen.  

JUBILEE YEAR 2025 

The theme of the Jubilee Year 2025 is  “Pilgrims of Hope.”   
The faithful, united under Christ’s banner, always have hope. The expectation that the Lord 
will come in the present, and at the end of the ages, inspires them to make a pilgrimage to 

God, and their neighbour. A free prayer card and a companion booklet are  
available at the back of church free of charge. 

RITE OF CHRISTIAN INIATION FOR CHILDREN 
There will be the first meeting for parents and children in Holy Cross meeting room on Tuesday 7th January at 6.30pm. 

It is very important that you attend. If you have any problems, please contact the parish office on 0115 9278403 or  
email: holycrosshucknallandourladysbulwell@dioceseofnottingham.uk 

HOLY CROSS HEATING FUNDRAISING. 
December Second Collection: £181.80  Total raised to date: £5308.15  Thank you to everyone. 

WEEKEND COLLECTION   
21ST/22ND DECEMBER HOLY CROSS £339.86 S/O £153 OUR LADY’S £ 641.59 S/O £540 

28TH/29TH DECEMBER  HOLY CROSS  £254.80 S/O  £153  OUR LADY’S  £464.29 S/O £540   

https://emea01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.holycrosshucknall.org.uk%2F&data=04%7C01%7C%7Cc75de0fd6fb8421ee56908d8cc430783%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637483935539508566%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLC

